Pan American Round Table of Texas - Archive Report 2017-2018 State Convention - March 28 - 31, 2019

Madame Director,

It has been a great pleasure serving as Archive Chair for the state of Texas during the pass two years. I want to thank my committee, Frances Rodriguez and Ahia Shabaaz for their support in overseeing our state's archives. The states archives are located at The University of Texas San Antonio, main campus, located just off of 1604. The main opportunity I had over the last two years was going through all the files of Mildred Beasley, she was a member of the San Antonio Table for over 60 years. Mrs. Beasley passed away almost two years ago at the age of 105. Her daughter, Kathleen Beasley, gave me a treasure trove of newspaper clippings, photos, memos and meeting minutes of not only the San Antonio Table, but of the state and alliance histories and activities.

I also received yearbooks all year long from varies Texas tables. I will plan on one last visit to our archives in the next month to finalize the last remaining items to be housed at the library.

Thank you for letting me service as Chair of this wonderful and interesting committee.

Respectfully submitted -Laura Uzdavines PART Archive Chair of Texas